EDITORIAL COMMITTEE

Dean Amadon
Aaron Moore Bagg
Eugene Eisenmann
Margaret Morse Nice
Eugene P. Odum

Allan R. Phillips
Gustav A. Swanson
James T. Tanner
William C. Vaughan
George J. Wallace

EDITOR OF THE WILSON BULLETIN GEORGE MIKSCH SUTTON

> Museum of Zoology University of Michigan Ann Arbor, Michigan

ASSISTANT EDITOR
ANDREW J. BERGER

CHAIRMAN OF THE ILLUSTRATIONS COMMITTEE
ROBERT M. MENGEL

SUGGESTIONS TO AUTHORS

Manuscripts intended for publication in *The Wilson Bulletin* should be neatly typewritten, double-spaced, and on one side only of good quality white paper. Tables should be typed on separate sheets. Before preparing these, carefully consider whether the material is best presented in tabular form. Use figures for all definite weights, measurements, percentages and degrees of temperature (for example: 2 kgm., 1 inch, 20.5 cc., 300°C.). Spell out indefinite and approximate periods of time and numerals used in a general manner (for example: one hundred years ago; about two and one-half hours; seven times). Where the value of quantitative data can be enhanced by use of appropriate statistical methods, these should be used. Follow the A.O.U. Check-list (fourth edition) and supplements thereto insofar as scientific names of United States and Canadian birds are concerned unless a satisfactory explanation is offered for doing otherwise. Use species names (binomials) unless specimens have actually been handled and subspecifically identified. Summaries of major papers should be brief but quotable. Follow carefully the style used in this issue in listing, after the paper, the literature cited. Photographs for illustrations should be sharp, have good contrast, and be on glossy paper. Submit prints unmounted and attach to each a brief but adequate legend. Do not write heavily on the backs of photographs. Diagrams and line drawings should be in black ink and their lettering large enough to permit reduction. Do not, without consulting the editors or the Illustrations Committee, submit drawings, photographs or tables which will require turning the issue sidewise. Authors are requested to return proof promptly. Extensive alterations in copy after the type has been set must be charged to the author.

A WORD TO MEMBERS

The Wilson Bulletin is not as large as we want it to be. It will become larger as funds for publication increase. The Club loses money, and the size of the Bulletin is cut down accordingly, each time a member fails to pay dues and is put on the 'suspended list.' Postage is used in notifying the publisher of this suspension. More postage is used in notifying the member and urging him to pay his dues. When he does finally pay he must be reinstated on the mailing list and there is a publisher's charge for this service. The Bulletin will become larger if members will make a point of paying their dues promptly.

NOTICE OF CHANGE OF ADDRESS

If your address changes, notify the Club immediately. Send your complete new address to the Treasurer, James H. Olsen, Post Office Box 151, Worthington, Ohio. He in turn will notify the publisher and editor.

PAST PRESIDENTS OF THE WILSON ORNITHOLOGICAL CLUB

J. B. Richards, 1888-1889

Lynds Jones, 1890-1893

Willard N. Clute, 1894

R. M. Strong, 1894-1901

Lynds Jones, 1902-1908

F. L. Burns, 1909-1911

W. E. Saunders, 1912-1913

T. C. Stephens, 1914-1916

W. F. Henninger, 1917

Myron H. Swenk, 1918-1919

R. M. Strong, 1920-1921

Thos. L. Hankinson, 1922-1923

Albert F. Ganier, 1924-1926

Lynds Jones, 1927-1929

J. W. Stack, 1930-1931

J. M. Shaver, 1932-1934

Josselyn Van Tyne, 1935-1937

Mrs. Margaret Morse Nice, 1938-1939

Lawrence E. Hicks, 1940-1941

George Miksch Sutton, 1942-1943

S. Charles Kendeigh, 1943-1945

George Miksch Sutton, 1946-1947

Olin Sewall Pettingill, Jr., 1948-1950

Maurice Brooks, 1950-

THIRTY SECOND ANNUAL MEETING DAVENPORT, IOWA, APRIL 27-28, 1951

Complete Details in this Issue